Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
March 11, 2024

President Robert Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7:00. The Village Board met in regular session. Trustees Brett Krug and Tara Wilkey were absent.

There was an amendment to the agenda. The discussion/vote on the LaFramboise tree removal was moved from before the Executive Session to after the Executive Session if needed.  Louise Slayton made a motion for this amendment to the agenda, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of February 12. 2024, meeting, Jerry Bagby made a motion to approve minutes as read, seconded by Louise Slayton. All votes yes; motion carried. 

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review. Louise Slayton made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Don Breach. All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg handed out the report for all this month’s bills. Louise Slayton made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Don Breach. All votes yes; motion carried.

Sue Selma (LaFramboise) was present to discuss the cutting of the trees on Secor Rd on the west side of their house.  She presented several reasons why the Board should reconsider cutting them down.
Public Comment- Village employees yelling/cussing at people- Jerry will discuss with them.
Question on water contract letter -Lori explained what it was.
Attorney being paid out of different funds – Lori explained it depends on what work the attorney has done, it is paid of the appropriate fund for the work done.
Darrin let the Board know that the Chlorine booster is in and working fine.
Darrin said that the East Tower pump heater turned off for some reason. He is watching it for now.
Golf Cart stickers are available through Don Breach.
The water valve on the East side water pump needs replaced.  Jerry will have a quote at the next meeting.
A question was brought up about new business at lake and if we should be getting revenue from it? The attorney is going to look into this, Robert will get address for him.
Robert talked about the EPA arsenic letter that the Village of Secor received.  Our Engineer, Dave Brown is working with the EPA to get this corrected. Robert read the Compliance Commitment Agreement that was sent to Dave Brown stating what the Village was going to do to correct issue.
We are working on changes in the chemical we are using.  Robert has left messages with Hawkins Chemicals to let them know that they need to respond to Dave Brown and EPA.
Dee Dee Allen made a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:57 pm. Seconded by Jerry Bagby. All votes yes; went into Executive session.
The board come out of Executive Session at 8:30 pm.  
Dee Dee Allen made a motion to table the LaFramboise tree issue until next meeting, seconded by Jerry Bagby. All votes yes; motion carried.
Jerry Bagby made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:34, seconded by Louise Slayton.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Lori Bagby
Village Clerk
